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Winkleigh Primary School 

Weekly Newsletter 
Tel: 01837 83354 

Friday 26th April 2024 

www.woodlandfederation.org.uk/winkleigh   admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The warmer weather means that the children are now starting to use the field at playtimes 

and lunchtimes, this really makes a difference, we are so lucky to have such beautiful 

grounds!   

A huge well done to everyone who took part in the ‘Friends of Winkleigh School’ grow a £2 

competition, there were some truly wonderful and creative ideas. Prizes were given out to the 

following children today in assembly.  

Top Fundraisers: 

 Owl - Esther Laine 

 Year 1 - Sophie Cook 

 Year 2 - Noah Warsop & Brooke Ridge 

 Year 3 - Obie Hookway - Highest amount raised throughout the whole school. 

 Year 4 - Rory Statham 

 Year 5 - Billy Hale-Sanders 

 Year 6 - Zac Dart 

Most Entrepreneurial / Unique Idea: 

 1st Prize - Stanley Jones (Yr1) for his handmade signs. 

 2nd Prize - Jayden Reid (Yr6) for his origami phone holders. 

 3rd Prize - Ivy French (Yr1) for farmer ivy’s adopt a sheep. 

Friends are always looking for new members to help at events, please do get in touch if you 

feel you would be able to spare some time. It is really appreciated.  

We look forward to hearing how the Year 5/6 ‘s got on today at the netball tournament next 

week our Year 3/4’s are off to QE for a handball event. 

Thank you to everyone who has signed up for the family breakfast, we look forward to seeing 

you all soon. 

Have a lovely weekend 

 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs V Fenemore. Executive Headteacher 

 

 

A note from the Head 
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DIARY DATES 
W/C 29TH APRIL 2024 

Saturday 27th April 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club and All 

Sorts After School Club for w/c 6th 

Monday 29th April 

 PE kit today: Year 1, Year 5, Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Sewing & Crochet Club with Mrs Elworthy 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Choir Club with Miss McLean/Mr Davis 

Tuesday 30th April 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 5, Year 6 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Gardening Club with Mr Walter 

 3.30pm-4:30pm Play and Explore Club with Mrs Stapley  

 Yr3/4 Handball Event at QE School Crediton 

 INSTALMENT PAYMENT - Yr 3 Climbing & Camping Residential 

 INSTALMENT PAYMENT - Yr 6 London Residential 

Wednesday 1st May 

 PE kit today: Year 1, Year 3, Year 4 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Key Stage 2 Multisports with Primary Sports 

 DEADLINE - Yr 5 trip to Exeter Mosque and football club 

Thursday 2nd May 

 PE kit today: Year 2, Year 4 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Construction Club with Mrs Bourner & Mrs Keast 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Rounders Club with Mr Slocombe 

Friday 3rd May 

 8.30am-9.30am Family Breakfast and Open Morning 

 PE kit today: Owls, Year 2, Year 3 

 3.30pm-4.30pm Key Stage 1 Multisports with Primary Sports 

 INSTALMENT PAYMENT - Yr6 Surf Residential 

Saturday 4th May 
 Deadline for booking School Meals, Early Birds Breakfast Club and All 

Sorts After School Club for w/c 13th May 

Emails sent this week: Yr5/6 Netball Tournament, Yr2 Little Wandle, Yr1 Little Wandle, Consent reminder Yr3/4 handball event at QE,  

Owls class visit to Devon Railway Bickleigh, Yr4 Haven Bankls SOE3 forms, Yr1 trip to Northam Burrows, Yr 6 SATS Breakfast,  

Payment and Consent reimder Yr 5 Exeter Trip, Telephone problems, Yr6 Surf Residential, Fund Raising Quiz, Yr 5 Spellings, Stay & 

Play Cancelled, Yr6 Spellings, Fund Raising Quiz—Correct Dates 
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This week we have started our new topic 'Travel and Transport' and this week it has been all 
about cars! The children have designed their own cars, created roads and roundabouts outside, 
they have made and tested ramps and we have discussed the importance of road safety.  
Maybe over the weekend ask your children how we cross the road safely?  

In the nursery we encourage the children to become as independent as possible so they need to 
be wearing footwear and clothing that they can take off and put on by themselves.  

We have also enjoyed singing the song below.  

Have a wonderful weekend  

The Nursery Team  

The Vehicles Song (Sing to the tune of ‘Head, Shoulders, Knees and Toes’.)  

Boat, lorry, car and bike, car and bike.  

Boat, lorry, car and bike, car and bike.  

And helicopter, aeroplane and trike.  

Boat, lorry, car and bike, car and bike.  

Train, tractor, van and bus, van and bus.  

Train, tractor, van and bus, van and bus.  

And motorbike, hot-air balloons and trucks.  

Train, tractor, van and bus, van and bus. 

SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Nursery (Squirrels & Hedgehogs)—Mrs Stapley 
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Owls Class—Mrs Bourner 

In Owls Class this week the children have enjoyed our drawing club text ‘The Three Billy 

Goats Gruff.’  As always, they have taken the original storyline and created their own  

adventures with it.  We have had snails, unicorns and cats trip trapping over the bridge which 

has been defended by fearsome trolls, octopuses and huggable monsters!   

Our vocabulary this week has been: ferocious, ancient, scurry, snarl, tremble and  

meadow.   

The children have enjoyed creating their own collage Trolls as well as designing and making 

boats and bridges to cross the river and keep safe from the troll!  

Our maths this week has focused on number bonds to 10. The children have really risen to 

the challenge and we have found number sentences being created and written  

everywhere!   

They have enjoyed learning the song ‘Farmer Pete’ to help them learn these number bonds, 

here is the link - https://parent.numberfunportal.com/5-7-trial/.  Apologies in advance for the 

catchy tune!   

As part of our transport topic this week the children have learnt about the history of air travel 

and thoroughly enjoying making and testing out their own paper aeroplanes!   

Thank you to everyone who sent in their favourite books on Wednesday. The children have 

thoroughly enjoyed sharing them with their friends.  We will send the books home once the 

stories have been read with the class.   

Next week for show and tell we would love it if the children could bring in a photograph or a 

model to show what their favourite form of transport is.    

https://parent.numberfunportal.com/5-7-trial/
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 1— Mrs Keast & Mr Saltearn 
This week in English we have been creating a shared story based on ‘Wanted: A Perfect Pet.’ 
We chose to write about getting a pet monkey and thought about all the skills that it would 
have! We tried to use some of the synonyms that we found last week using the website 
‘Wordhippo’. Next week we will be writing our own independent stories about a pet of our 
choice.  

In Maths we continued with our sequence on multiplication and division. We have been  
focusing on making equal groups and adding them together. Can you share out something at 
home equally between you and your family members? Can you add the groups  
together? 

We learned about observational drawing in Art this week. We drew some objects from nature 
including shells, pine cones and wood offcuts. We thought about how Andy Goldsworthy might 
have used the objects to create a piece of land art. Thinking also about using vocabulary such 
as linear, spiral, patterned and curved to describe our drawings. 

In Geography we have learned about Sri Lanka. We discussed which foods and other products 

might come from the island. Can you find something at home which has come from Sri Lanka? 

 

Year 2—Mrs Rowcliffe & Mr Saltearn 

Year 2 have been busy this week, continuing our sequence in English on our book ‘Orion and 
the Dark’. The children have been looking at synonyms for words and have ordered them in 
order of strength. We discussed this in small groups and came up with a class list.  

In Maths, we have been finding a third of a number and have used the cubes to help us. We 
have also started to use the IPADS to support our learning in Maths and the children have 
been fantastic with this new skill.  

In Geography, we have created our own weather diary and recorded it in our books using 
symbols and sentences to describe the weather. We discussed how quickly the weather 
changed yesterday.  

We are continuing our sequence in PE and have been practicing different skills.  

Have a great weekend Year 2.  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 3—Mr Slocombe 

Year 3 have started their new sequence in English all about the ,Big Book of Blooms. This fits 
perfectly with our science and we are loving learning about different varieties of plants and 
how they are structured. On Tuesday, we learnt a part of the text and mapped it in our books 
to familiarise ourselves with the style of writing. Wednesday saw us learn about key  
vocabulary such as anatomy, flamboyant, stamen and stigma. We have also considered how 
the author has used different sub-headings and the devices that have been employed to  
engage the reader.  

In science, we thought about what we learnt at Rosemoor last week and drew scientific  
diagrams of plants, labelling the key parts.  

Maths has seen us measure the capacity and volume of different containers, noticing that  
capacity is how much an object could hold whereas volume relates to how much it is holding.  

In RE, we thought about what Christians learn from the bible about the kind of world that Jesus 
wanted.  

Geography involved learning about European countries, including Poland, comparing and con-
trasting them with each other.  

Have a lovely weekend!  

Year 4—Miss McLean 

Year four have worked hard in maths this week in the lead up to the end of our decimals  
sequence. We have looked at comparing and ordering decimals as well as finding some 
equivalent fractions and decimals. Can you recall the decimal equivalents to ½, ¼ and ¾? 

In English, we have focused on punctuation and grammar this week. Specifically, looking at 
direct speech, apostrophes and tenses. Next week, we will use these in our writing when 
completing shared and independent adventure stories. 

In science this week the children explored the characteristics of living things using the  
acronym MRS GREN.  

In geography, we used the atlases to find and label the countries of North America. We also 
looked at the different climates within North America and discussed that as it covers a larger 
area, there is a huge variety of climates. 

Finally, in PE we have started our Athletics sequences in preparation for out sports day 

events in the second half of the summer term.  

Have a fantastic weekend!  
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SHARING OUR LEARNING AND A MESSAGE FROM THE TEACHERS 

 

THE LEARNING ZONE 

Year 5—Mr Walter 
Year 5 have been exploring the different settings and characters in the opening chapter of 
‘Varjak Paw’ this week. We have been able to compare and contrast two settings thinking of 
which one the characters prefer.  

In maths, we have been engaging with properties of shapes by classifying angles and using 
a protractor.  

In science, we have recited the planets of the solar system before detailing the key  
vocabulary of the sequence.  

In PE, we worked together in orienteering to find various grid references on the school site.  

Finally, in PSHE our focus was on the main function of the internal organs.  

In English this week, the class have started their next English sequence on a book called 
‘Shackleton's Journey’. It describes the journey from England to Antarctica and all of the  
set-backs and difficulties that Shackleton and the crew encountered. They have been  
learning how the author presents information using multi-clause sentences and how the  
chronology of the story is presented alongside other information.  

In Maths, the children have continued to learn about data and statistics. They have learnt 
about the mode, median and mean of a data set and have also been given data which they 
have had to decide how to present.  

In Science, they have been learning about the key components of blood and what they are 
used for - red blood cells, white blood cells, platelets and plasma.  

In Geography, lesson has been about how the globe is divided in order to make it more  
manageable. The class learnt about the equator, the tropics and Greenwich Meridian before 
learning how time zones effect the time of day in different parts of the world.  

They have been learning about different techniques to create film footage in ICT - creating 
their own short films about Spring.  

With Mr Walter in PE, the children have started their leadership and coaching sequence and 
will be working with younger children to improve their sporting abilities.  

I do hope you all have a lovely weekend.  

Year 6—Mr Davis 
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ATTENDANCE 
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FOWS 
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SPRING/SUMMER MENU 
FROM 15TH APRIL 2024 
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FOR 2 TO 11 YEAR OLDS 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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AFTER SCHOOL 

WRAPAROUND CARE 
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ADVICE FOR PARENTS 
  

Reporting Absences 

To report your child absent please do so by telephoning the school  

and choosing Option 1 to leave a message on the absence line.  

You can also report an absence through the Gateway app.  
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You may be eligible for pupil premium funding for 

Winkleigh Primary School, which entitles your 

child/ren to receive Free School Meals.  

If your circumstances have changed and you are now in receipt of one or more 

of the following: 

 Universal credit (provided you have a net income of £7400 or less) 

 Income support 

 Income-based jobseekers’ allowance 

 Income-related employment and support allowance 

 Support under Part IV of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of state pension credit 

 Child tax credit, provided that you are not also entitled to working tax credit 

and have an annual gross income of £16,190 or less 

It takes less than a minute to apply.  

Visit the following website:  

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals 

or call the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019. 

If eligible, please send a screenshot of your confirmation to  

admin@winkleigh.devon.sch.uk 

Families with children in Key Stage 1 

who are eligible are encouraged to 

apply as the funding is in addition to      

Universal Infant Free School Meals! 

https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals

